TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 19TH, 2010


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a special meeting at the Stanford Town Hall on Friday, November 19th, 2010.  Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at 6:10 AM.


Roll Call:
Mark D’Agostino-present




Thomas Dewhirst-present




Christopher Flynn-present




Johanna Shafer-present




Virginia Stern-present

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
1. PROPOSED RESOLUTION #37 OF 2010

TO APPROVE SUBMISSION OF GREENWAY GRANT APPLICATION FOR THE UPDATE OF THE 1980 MASTER PLAN:


Supervisor Stern stated that everyone had received the updated draft of the resolution with suggested corrections given by Councilman D’Agostino. Discussion followed regarding the content and intent of the document.


The resolution was offered as follows:
TOWN OF STANFORD 

 Resolution # 37 of 2010

Motion made by: Supervisor Virginia Stern

Seconded by:  Councilwoman Johanna Shafer
WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford is applying to the Hudson River Valley Greenway for a grant under the Greenway Communities Grant Program for a project entitled Update of the Town of Stanford 1980 Master Plan to be located in the Town of Stanford,

WHEREAS, the grant application requires the applicant municipality to obtain the approval/endorsement of the governing body of the municipality or municipalities in which the project will be located;

NOW, THEREFORE, be it resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Stanford hereby does approve and endorse the application for a grant under the Greenway Communities Grant Program, for a project known as Update of the Town of Stanford 1980 Master Plan and located within this community.

Roll Call Vote as follows:
Councilman Mark D’Agostino – yes






Councilman Thomas Dewhirst – yes






Councilman Christopher Flynn – yes






Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – yes






Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes
Resolution #37 of 2010 approved by the majority vote of the Town of Stanford Town Board and certified this 19th day of November 2010.

2. SET SPECIAL MEETING FOR MORATORIUM EXTENSION VOTE

Supervisor Stern stated that they left the public hearing open until December 1st. There was much discussion about scheduling options with various work and travel commitments to consider in relation to the open period of the public hearing.  It was ultimately decided to close the public hearing and that the Town Board would meet on November 23rd at 7:00 AM to vote on the Moratorium Extension contingent upon authorization of the town attorney.  If there is a problem with closing the public hearing before December 1st, then the Town Board will set the meeting to vote on the Moratorium Extension for December 7th at 6:30 PM.

Councilman D’Agostino asked if the December Town Board meeting could be moved ahead a week to December 23rd.  Discussion followed and it was ultimately decided that the meeting would be moved to December 23rd at 7:30 PM with the workshop scheduled for December 20th.

3. VOTE ON RELEASE OF DOCUMENTS COMPILED BY ATTORNEY BARNETT ON 97-103 HUNNS LAKE ROAD IN BANGALL

Supervisor Stern made a motion for the release of documents compiled by Attorney Barnett on 97-103 Hunns Lake Road, Bangall.  Discussion followed regarding 
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legal implications and availability of public information.  Motion was made again and seconded by Councilwoman Shafer with roll call vote as follows:

Mark D’Agostino-abstain; Thomas Dewhirst-no; Christopher Flynn-recused himself from voting; Johanna Shafer-yes; Virginia Stern-yes.  Motion did not carry.


            A motion was made by Supervisor Stern and seconded by Councilman Dewhirst, to adjourn the meeting at 6:55 AM.  Motion carried with all in favor.









Respectfully submitted,









Elizabeth Aston









Deputy Town Clerk

